



2 9 JUL 2016

Ray Harley fyi-request-4256-1b028a9d@requests.fyi.org.nz

## Dear Ray

Thank you for your email of 14 July 2016 to the Ministry of Education (the Ministry) requesting the following information:

- I wish to find out the breakdown of the number of out-of-zone enrolments that Epsom Girls' Grammar School has made over the 2013-2016 period.
- How many students of years 10, 11, 12, and 13 were approved for an out-of-zone enrolment in section 1a, 1b, 1c, 1d, 1e, 1f, and 2 [of section 11F of the Education Act 1989] for the 2013, 2014, 2015, and 2016 school years?

Your request has been considered under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act).

Your request relates to information which is not held by the Ministry. We have therefore transferred your request to Epsom Girls' Grammar School under section 14(b)(i) of the Act, as we believe that the School is the holder of the information.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at <a href="mailto:steve.groom@education.govt.nz">steve.groom@education.govt.nz</a> or on 04 463 8228.

Under section 28(3) of the Act you have the right to ask an Ombudsman to review this decision. You can do this by writing to <a href="mailto:info@ombudsman.parliament.nz">info@ombudsman.parliament.nz</a> or Office of the Ombudsman, PO Box 10152, Wellington 6143.

Yours sincerely

Steve Groom

**Group Manager** 

**Government, Executive and Ministerial Services**